
Congratulations to all of our  
winners and thanks to all of you for 
your support of the WGA. Wishing  
you all a very Merry Christmas and    
a  Happy New Year! 

Joni Stoy, President 

and Cindy for taking on these interim 
golf responsibilities! 
     You may wonder—If these off-
season games are unofficial, how do 
we handle scores during this time? 
It’s important for players to make 
sure  that all regular rounds of golf 
(meaning anytime a player plays her 
own ball from tee through the green) 
be posted at ghin. Remember if you 
complete at least 7 holes, you 
should post a 9 hole score. Similarly, 
if you have played 14 holes, you 
should post an 18 hole score. What 
to do about those holes that were 
not played? Apply the following  
rule...on any hole not played, take 
par plus two strokes for your score. 
     Our end of season event not only 
featured a fun golf event (results on 
page   ), but was primarily organized 
to recognize certain achievements 
during the season. Following are 
the names of those recognized for a  
season-long achievement. 

T H E  LW W G A  N E W S L E T T E R

The Lake Windcrest Ledger 

     Everyone was in the holiday spirit 
as we gathered on Saturday , December 
3rd to play some fun golf and recognize 
golf achievements of the  2022 season. 
Kudos to Tournament Co-chairs Patty 
Moncrief and Marion Nojek for planning 
a lovely end of year celebration.  
     Having a quorum present allowed 
us to squeeze in a quick vote amending 
our Standing Rules to correct an omission 
in the language about eagles and 
holes-in-one. The approved change 
specifies that eagles and holes-in-one 
are valid for WGA recognition only 
when they occur at Lake Windcrest 
on a playday. Keep in mind, however, 
members who have agreed to being 
part of the “hole-in-one” option through 
the club should apprise themselves of 
that criteria which is different.  
     While our official 2022 season ended  
on Saturday,  Deb Yarbrough and  
Cindy Bailey have volunteered to or-
ganize informal golf during our off-
season. The signup site has been ex-
panded through the end of January and 
can be used to sign up for these  in-
formal golf gatherings. Thanks Deb 
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Donna accepts the championship  
trophy from our Golf Pro Brett Williams. 
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DAY     GAME WINNER LOW PUTTS 

WEDNESDAY KATHLEEN SULLINS KATHLEEN SULLINS 

FRIDAY   

SATURDAY   

DAY     GAME WINNER LOW PUTTS 

WEDNESDAY JONI STOY KATHLEEN SULLINS 

FRIDAY SHIRLEY ROBERTSON GWEN BARTZ 

SATURDAY   

DAY     GAME WINNER LOW PUTTS 

WEDNESDAY SUE BALL GWEN BARTZ 

FRIDAY   

SATURDAY   

DAY       

WEDNESDAY KATHLEEN SULLINS  SHERI CAPRIO 

FRIDAY KATHLEEN SULLINS GWEN BARTZ 

SATURDAY   

            GAME WINNERS 

MGA EVENT...NO GAME 

INSUFFICIENT NUMBER OF 
PLAYERS FOLLOWING THE  
THANKSGIVING HOLIDAY 

WORTHY of NOTE… The following players had a least one birdie and/or one chip-in in October (not necessarily on their designated day): 
              

          BIRDIES : SUE BALL, SHIRLEY ROBERTSON 

 

         CHIP-INS: KATHLEEN SULLINS  

    BILL 

 
See what Lake Windcrest’s Golf Instructor, Bill Wening,    
has in his Santa’s helper bag for ladies who want to learn 
more about golf and improve their games.  
Click on the links below to sign-up for a  session.  
Clinics are held on Thursdays from 9am  until 10 am at a 
cost of $25 per student per session. 
 
 
Thursday, December 8  Topic: Bunkers 
https://lakewindcrestgolfclub.wufoo.com/forms/ztjb1ab1reyk3y/ 

Thursday, December 15 Topic: Putting 
https://lakewindcrestgolfclub.wufoo.com/forms/z1x9hwz007fkv2s/ 
 

Thursday, December 22  NO CLASS 

Thursday, December 29  NO CLASS 

https://lakewindcrestgolfclub.wufoo.com/forms/ztjb1ab1reyk3y/
https://lakewindcrestgolfclub.wufoo.com/forms/z1x9hwz007fkv2s/


AZARK 

HITTLER STOY 

SULLINS 

WILKINS 

BALL/ 
BURNETT 

HOFMANN 

PHILLIPS 

CAPRIO/ 
COLVIN 

  DEBO 

Ten couples came out on the afternoon of Sunday, November 20, to play a Best 
Ball format. The WGA’s BRING YOUR OWN BEAU events have generally been well 
received, with the highest level of participation at this final gathering. We hope to 
continue with the activity next season, alternating with the club’s couples events. 
The following couples were the winners of the best ball event. 

1st Place Gross Laura & David Hittler Score:38 

2nd Place Gross Sharon & Ernie Phillips Score: 40 

1st Place Net Christina & Bill Debo Score: 34 

2nd Place Net* 
*Scorecad play-off 

Sue Ball & Ted Burnett Score: 35 

There have been three different competitive tournaments since the last 
newsletter...The Eclectic Tournament, The Ladies Club Championship 
and the End of Year Best Ball Tournament.  The scoreboards showing 
the winners in each competition are shown below. Congratulations to 
all the winners! 

1st place gross—Jina Auger; 2nd place gross—Donna Moore 
1st place net—Shirley Robertson; 2nd place net—Marcia Wilkins 

LADIES CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP 

END OF YEAR BEST BALL 

1st place gross: Jina Auger& Donna Moore 
1st place net: Sue Ball & Gabby Sun  
2nd place net: Sharon Phillips & Shirley Robertson 

Champion: Donna Moore; 1st Place Net: Shirley Robertson; 
2nd Place Net: Jina Auger 

THE ECLECTIC 



This traditional MGA/WGA  event officially becomes part of Lake Windcrest’s fun competitions! 

The unique format is what makes this event not only great fun, but very challenging! Although 

men and women both compete, the ladies have their own flight and compete among   

themselves. What makes this tournament unique...the men play from the forward tees and 

the women play from tees well forward of the green tees. In addition, both will be faced 

with the most challenging pin placements on the greens.  

When: Saturday, December 17, 2022 

What time: 9:15 am shotgun 

Format: Two person scramble 

(Need a partner...let us know and we’ll try to find you one) 

Cost (includes lunch):  $40 

SIGN-UP RIGHT HERE ON THE LINK BELOW  

https://lakewindcrestgolfclub.wufoo.com/forms/zixvn1b0ympuv7/ 

Let’s have a good turnout from the WGA! 

      LOOKING AHEAD TO THE    

    2023 SEASON 
 As noted in the President’s column on page 1, Deb Yarbrough 

 (Wednesdays & Fridays)  and Cindy Bailey (Saturdays) will handle informal golf through the 
 end of January 2023. You may sign up on the SignUp.com website as usual.  Our official WGA 
 season with games will begin in February. All details of the season will be included in the next 

  issue of  the newsletter which will not be out until February 1, 2023. Your ghin must be active 
 in order to  compete in WGA activities; it will be automatically renewed by the club and you   
 Will be billed sometime in January or February. However, if your ghin service was carried  
 though another club last year where you are no longer active, be sure you have it renewed by  
 Lake Windcrest. You can expect more fun and friendship as the LW WGA enters its second year! 

https://lakewindcrestgolfclub.wufoo.com/forms/zixvn1b0ympuv7/


It’s all about the short game. 

Concentration off the tee. Ready for a two day tournament. 

Competitors are  
always still friends. 

In the winners circle! Enjoying lunch on the patio in November! 

Clear skies but chilly temperatures set the stage for a small but motivated field of players for the 
club championship. After two days of play, the championship was decided by a single stroke. Our 
club champion, Donna Moore, (pictured in the middle of the center photo) posted an impressive 
two day gross total of 166 (consistently scoring an 83 each day).  Shirley Robertson (left of Donna) 
placed 1st in net with a two day net score of 149.  Jina Auger, right of Donna, although coming in 
behind in gross by one stroke, nevertheless, placed 2nd in net with a two day net total of 151. 

GREAT PLAYING LADIES...CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL! 

THE 
    2022 
ECLECTIC 



  

 

The WGA version of The Radio City Rockettes! 

Our Santa’s helper had our tournament all set! 

Everyone enjoyed a lovely luncheon  
as guests of the WGA 




